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CROS.108/05
MID TERM REVIEW OF CARLISLE CITY VISION ANDPROPOSALS FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A CARLISLE LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP

The Acting Head of Strategic and Performance Services presented Report SP.30/05 on the mid term review of Carlisle City Vision and proposals for the development of a Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership.  The report had been considered by the Executive on 3 October 2005, at which time the Executive had agreed :

1.
That a mid term review of the City Vision Partnership, as described in Report SP.30/05, and its re-launch as the Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership be agreed.

2.
That the information in the Report be noted.

3. That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive and the Leader arrange to meet key stakeholders in order to ascertain their views and for these to be reported back to the Executive Meeting.  Ms Curr commented that views would be reported back to the Executive Meeting in November and not 24 October as agreed at the Executive Meeting.

4. The Executive had referred two further recommendations to the City Vision Stakeholder Group for discussion; an indication as to its preferences with regard to remit, membership and form of the LSP and proposals for the recommended structure.

The report concerned a mid-term review of Carlisle City Vision and proposed revised arrangements for local strategic partnerships following the dissolution of the Carlisle and Eden Local Strategic Partnership.  

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations.

(a)
The Best Practice Local Strategic Partnership models as outlined on page 6 of the Report were referred to, in particular Members had grave concerns about the “Commissioning Model”.  They were concerned about the statement in the report “that if the Carlisle LSP is to successfully achieve the ambitious plans for Carlisle, it is recommended that it adopts a largely commissioning model”.  

Members from all parties were extremely concerned that the commissioning model included: an LSP with its own staff and authority to implement decisions and commission projects; it could delegate the authority to act and enforce decisions; it would have a membership of people with executive power, who would be able to commit resources.  They were extremely concerned that the Councillors role was described as legitimising decisions.

Members stated that they are elected and given a mandate by local people, and if the commissioning model goes ahead decisions will be made by people who have not been elected and are not accountable and Councillors are left with the role of legitimising decisions.  

Members also expressed concern that the routing of some elements of government funding direct to LSP’s rather than via local authorities may have an impact in terms of making local authorities less viable financially.  

Members felt that the commissioning model undermines the mandate that Members have been given in representing local people and were concerned about the legitimacy of an LSP which could be made up of people who are not elected, have no mandate and are not answerable to anyone.

There was also concern about a meeting being set up between the Town Clerk and Chief Executive, the Leader and key stakeholders.  Members would not want agreements to be made at this stage which would bind the Council into proceeding along a certain line.

Another Member commented that the Executive had not yet committed the Council to anything but expressed the hope that they would listen to the comments of this Committee and the concerns particularly in relation to the commissioning model.

(b)
Members suggested that it would be preferable to adopt the Advisory or Community Empowerment models rather than selecting the Commissioning model.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be made aware of the strong concerns of this Committee particularly in relation to the Commissioning model.  The Committee would like the Executive to take its very strong concerns into consideration and the Committee looks forward to further deliberations and the opportunity to comment further on the matter in the future.







